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845-3423

Email
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www.jikoenhongwanji.org

Fax
845-7721
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www.lumbinipreschool.com

Sun
3/4

• Jikoen Spring Ohigan & Shotsuki Service
Guest Speaker: Rev. David Fujimoto

• Board of Directors Monthly Meeting
Time: 10:30 a.m. (after service), Location: Temple Hondo

Sun
3/11

• Lay Speaker Sunday
Speaker: Lois Toyama

Sun
3/18

• Sangha Family Service
Speaker: Rev. Alan Urasaki

• JBWA Monthly Meeting
Time: after service, Location: Temple Hondo

Sun
3/25

• NO SUNDAY SERVICE AT JIKOEN

• Taste of Hongwanji (see details on page 2)
Time: 8:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m., Location: HHH Betsuin

• PBA Taiko Festival (see details on page 3)
Time: 4:00 p.m., Location: Pearl City Cultural Center

Sun
4/1

• Hawaii Buddhist Council Hanamatsuri Service (NO SERVICE AT JIKOEN)
Location: Soto Mission

Sun
4/8

• Jikoen Hanamatsuri Service
Lay Speaker: TBD

• Board of Directors Monthly Meeting
Time: 10:30 a.m. (after service), Location: Temple Hondo

Sun, 4/8
thru

Fri, 4/13
• Annual Bazaar Preparation (no hall use during this time)

Sat
4/14

• Annual Jikoen Bazaar (see details on page 5)
Time: 8:30 a.m. to 12:00 p.m., Location: Social Hall
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Inter-Temple News

First Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii 
Joint Conference

Everyone encouraged to attend, the First Honpa 
Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii Joint Conference! Keynote 
speaker will be Attorney General Doug Chin.

• Date: September 1- 3, 2018
• Location: Ala Moana Hotel

Please remember that this is a joint conference, with the 
BWA Conference, the Lay Convention, the Ministers’ 
Spouses’ meeting, the Jr. YBA meeting, and the Dharma 
Educators’ Conference all rolled into one. Everyone is 
welcomed!

Temples will have to select their Lay representatives early 
so that they can register for the conference and reserve a 
room (if needed).

All Hongwanji members are welcome to register and 
attend the conference, even if they are not attending one 
of the meetings.  There will be a broad range of Dharma-
centered workshops in which they can participate.

Participate in workshops relating to harmony and 
accepting differences:

•	Harmony in Music
•	Taiko Drumming
•	Calligraphy
•	Ukulele
•	Photography
•	Chanting
•	Crafts
•	Buddhism Meets Music through contemporary songs
•	Muslim panel on Peace & Harmony in Islam
•	Peace & Harmony in Buddhist Teachings
•	Nembutsu Moments...Nembutsu Haiku
•	 Intergenerational Activities
•	LGBTQ-A Buddhist Perspective on  Harmony and 

Accepting Differences
•	Buddhism in Popular Music
•	Green Hongwanji «Embrace the Earth with Aloha»
•	Blue Zones

If needed, room reservations are available at the Ala Moana 

hotel. Instructions are on page 1 of the Registration 
form. Hotel rooms will be on a space available basis after 
February 24, 2018. After that date, we cannot guarantee 
discounted room rates.

The registration fee is now $280 and should be submitted 
by July 20, 2018. After that, registration is accepted on a 
space available basis.

For Schedule & Registration forms with full information 
on workshops, please call Doris Oshiro 271-4748  or 
email jikoen.info@gmail.com.

Honpa Hongwanji Hawaii Betsuin Taste of 
Hongwanji Spring Bazaar

• Sunday, March 25, 2018

• 8:30 a.m. - 1:00 p.m.

• Scrips on sale from 8:00 a.m.

Come enjoy a fun-filled day of delicious food, taiko 
performances, and other entertainment. There will be 
games, a rummage sale, plant sale, and booths of affiliated 
groups and temples. Handcrafted items and many 
treasures will be on sale.

Come and visit the  Jikoen Hongwanji  tent! We will be 
selling kinako nantu, pickled bitter melon, cookies and 
other items. Parking available at Kawananakoa School.

Volunteers are needed on Friday, March 23 and Saturday, 
March 24 to prepare, pack and price items. Time to be 
determined.

2018 Memorial Service Schedules

1st Year Memorial......................passed away in 2017 
3rd Year Memorial......................passed away in 2016
7th Year Memorial......................passed away in 2012
13th Year Memorial....................passed away in 2006 
17th Year Memorial....................passed away in 2002 
25th Year Memorial....................passed away in 1994 
33rd Year Memorial....................passed away in 1986 
50th Year Memorial....................passed away in 1969

Call Rev. Nishiyama at 808-845-3422 to make an 
appointment at least a onth prior to the service.

(continued on page 3)
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Temple News

Memorial Service Schedules for
March thru May, 2018

1st Year Memorial
Eiko Higa	 Passed on March 6, 2017
Hiroko Nakamura	 Passed on March 7, 2017
Alice Y. Shimabukuro	 Passed on March 7, 2017
Hiroko HIgashionna	 Passed on March 22, 2017
Kimiko Kinjyo	 Passed on March 31, 2017
Tatsuko Miyasato	 Passed on April 27, 2017
Jane Shimabukuro	 Passed on May 1, 2017
Hatsue Oshiro	 Passed on May 4, 2017
Aileen Oshiro	 Passed on May 6, 2017
Max Wayne Shinkawa	 Passed on May 23, 2017
Sunko Shimabukuro	 Passed on May 25, 2017

3rd Year Memorial
Pauline Nakachi	 Passed on March 2, 2016
James Toyota	 Passed on March 3, 2016
Kameko Suyeyoshi	 Passed on March 21, 2016
Yoshiko Shimabukuro	 Passed on March 31, 2016
Shigeko Nakahara	 Passed on April 3, 2016
Fukuo Nakai	 Passed on April 5, 2016
Rev. Chikai Yosemori	 Passed on April 13, 2016
Takemitsu Arakaki	 Passed on April 25, 2016
Sachie Futenma	 Passed on May 2, 2016
Doris Yamashiro	 Passed on May 18, 2016

Deep Gratitude to Everyone!
by Doris Oshiro, President

As always, all of our volunteers were a significant part 
of our Drive-Thru BBQ Chicken Fundraiser on February 
17. On behalf of Jikoen Hongwanji, I would like to thank 
you very much for your support of our fundraiser. The 
event was a great success and it wouldn’t be possible 

(continued on page 4)

Manpower needed Sunday, March 25 to transport table, 
chairs, coolers, and other items and to clean up and 
transport items back to Jikoen.

If you are available to volunteer, please contact Doris 
Oshiro at jikoen.info@gmail.com or cell#271-4748.

Reserve Your Seats for PBA’s Taiko Festival!

Hawaii’s premier high school taiko program will celebrate 
a showcase of student, faculty and guest talent on Sunday, 
March 25, at 4 p.m. at the Pearl City Cultural Center. The 
theme of Pacific Buddhist Academy’s 12th annual Taiko 
Festival is Koi-Koi - Let’s Go!

In Hanafuda, playing cards of Japanese origin, “koi-koi” 
is said when a player wants to continue the hand. Hyaku 
Sen Ki Kai Taiko, PBA’s premier taiko group, is no 
exception, renewing itself with vigor and high octane 

(continued from page 2) spirit year after year.

Tickets for the festival are $25 for general admission, or 
$20 for seniors, students, and PBA alumni. They may be 
purchased by calling 808-532-2649, in person at PBA’s 
Main Office at 1754 Lusitana Street, or online at www.
pacificbuddhistacademy.org.

For reserved seating through sponsorship opportunities, 
call Rüdiger (Rudy) Rückmann at 532-2649, ext. 412.
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without the help of each and every one of you!

•	 Hui O’Laulima: President – Jean Yamasato, Audrey 
Gibo, Karen Kuba-Hori, Gerri Maeda, Stella 
Shinkoethe and ValerieTeruya,

•	 Lanakila Okinawa Nenchosha Club: President –  Jane 
Higa, Janet Ito, Sally Kageyama, Diane Kawakami, 
Harry & Flora Nakasone, Jean Sugihara and Richard 
Tada. (Mahalo to Diane who went back to her car to 
get her CD player, so the andagi crew could enjoy 
music while cooking and packing outside.)

•	 Farrington High School Key Club: Dylana Vaquilar, 
Rhaven Vaquilar and Hazelle Baptiste. Youthful and 
helpful volunteers led by Grant Ito-Advisor.

•	 Hoku Fund-raiser BBQ Chicken (50th State Poultry)
•	 The Uezu family: Darryl & Linda and sons Derron & 

Evan
•	 Eggs Hawaii: Debbie Shimabukuro

•	 KYM Bento Sushi & Catering: Jon Morishige & Koyu 
Oda.

We wouldn’t have enough help if it weren’t for outside 
support.

To those of you who came to the rescue of Earl Kita & 
Eric Yosemori to set up the tents on Sunday, February 11, 
thank you very much! We are always in need of manpower 
to setup and break down the areas.

To Mrs. Suzie Nishiyama and the staff of Lumbini 
Preschool – Vangie Bacani, Kathleen Cadiz, Emiko 
Foltz, Keiko Kwan, Susan Okazawa, Letty Rafada, Jaydi 
Tesoro, and Rei Tsurumi –  we are truly grateful for your 
dedication to Jikoen.

Thank you to our early morning andagi crew, who started 
as early as 4:00 a.m. to get things started. Harry Arakaki, 
Earl Kita, Lawson Kita, Michael Shiroma, James Toma, 
Bert Yasui, Will and Sylvia Gushi, Elaine Hirashiki, Hui 
O’Laulima Club and the Lanakila Okinawa Nenchosha 
Club.

Volunteers were greeted by Laura Ajimine, Betty Higa 
,Judy Muramoto.

Other volunteers also jumped in to help without missing 
a beat whenever or wherever others were unable to help.

Thanks to the efforts of Norman Kaneshiro, who 
publishes our fundraising events in the Jikoen Newsletter.  
He also set up the sound system so we could enjoy music 

while working. 

Of course, communications was very important in the 
drive thru area! Thank you to Amy Saito for arranging 
radios for our team members to relay orders and for our 
shuttle van driver. Through the generous donation of Dee 
Fujii and her son Sean of CQ Communications, they 
were able to provide 14 radios for our event.

To Shari Tamashiro, who volunteered and also posts our 
events on social media and encourages all to support 
Jikoen, ippei nifee deebiru! 

The opportunities to be involved were once again 
coordinated and supported by our Jikoen Sangha, JBWA, 
and Dharma School families.

Much mahalo goes to Alison Colby and Eric Yosemori, 
who laid out the plans and procedures for each area. 
It is a very daunting task and your leadership is deeply 
appreciated.

JoAnn Yosemori and her team with Sandra Toma, Etsuko 
Horio & daughter Jaci, and Linden Fujise –  cashier at the 
Non-Vehicle Walk-In pick up table.

Marleen Nishimiya who came in at 4:00 a.m. and started 
andagi prep and inventory control with Jean Oshiro and 
Grace Ueunten.

Geno Oshiro with Esther Kita, Kenneth Matsumoto and 
whoever they could corral to help them get the BBQ 
Chicken delivery area in order and running smoothly!

To Kevin Nicol (son-in-law of Roy & June Nakamasu) 
and Kingston (7yr. old grandson) who shuttled everyone 
to & from Kapalama School.

JBWA President, June Nakamasu continues to support 
our temple fundriaser together with the BWA members. 
We are truly grateful for their many years of dedicatioin 
to Jikoen and especially for helping coordinate our special 
events!

Mr. Masuo Kino and the parking volunteers who helped 
make sure the cars flowed through for the Drive Thru 
pickup. Dennis Nakamasu, our shuttle van driver from 
Kapalama School to Jikoen and back. Mahalo to Eric 
Yosemori for obtaining the van from Hertz. Cal Kitamori, 
Sanford Oshiro, Mike Shimabukuro and Morris Zukeran.

We are truly grateful for all of our dedicated kitchen 
volunteers who cook serve and clean. Led by Ed & Haruko 
Okita, Jikoen’s mighty team of kitchen and refreshment 

(continued from page 3)

(continued on page 5)
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volunteers coordinated the morning refreshments and 
delicious hamburger stew and rice for lunch.  Ippei nifee 
deebiru to those of you that donated refreshments.

Some of you did double duty again and you deserve 
another thank you!

There were many behind the scenes work that had to be 
done to make this fundraiser a success. Thank you to all 
who took it upon themselves to do whatever needed to be 
done to make this event a success.

To those of you who couldn’t volunteer but purchased 
tickets and gave monetary donations, thank you very much!

Mahalo again to the volunteers who worked from 8:00am 
(or earlier), through 1:00pm (or later), but were always 
wearing a smile!

There were those who also helped on Friday, February 16 
to prepare food, set up the hall and prepare for Saturdays 

Laura Ajimine
Harry Arakaki
Vangie Basani
Kathleen Cadiz
Alison & Scott Colby
Joyce Colotario
Emiko Foltz
Joyce Fujimoto
Cordie Fukuhara
Derek & Linden Fujise
Audrey Gibo
William & Sylvia Gushi
Ed Hanashiro
Betty U. Higa
Jane S. Higa
Etsuko & Jaci Horio
Grant T. Ito

Janet Ito
Sydnie Ito
Gary Jitchaku
Sally Kageyama
Norman Kaneshiro
Kyle Kawabata
Diane Kawakami
Masuo & Alice Kino
Earl & Esther Kita
Lawson Kita
Cal Kitamori
Linda Kohagura
Karen Kuba-Hori
Keiko Kwan
Raiden Maeda
Gerri Maeda
Kenneth & Judi Matsumoto

(continued from page 4)

Annual Jikoen BAZAAR!
• Items on sale:  gently used and new clothing, 

kitchenware, books, toys, fresh vegetables, plants, 
baked goods, tsukemono, andagi, sushi, and more!

• Donati ons are welcome. Please drop off  your 
items between 7:00 a.m. and noon on weekdays 
and Sundays.

• Donati ons we CANNOT accept:
TVs; computers, laptops, and accessoris: monitors, keyboards, etc.; 
copy machines; major appliances; Halogen lamps; lighti ng fi xtures; furniture (offi  ce/home) including 

metal desks, matt resses, bed frames, etc.; disassembled machinery or furniture; 
chemicals, paints, oils, and hazardous wastes; toilets; shower seats; bed pans; 
non-framed mirrors; car parts, ti res, and wheels; torn, dirty, stained, or damaged 
items
• Volunteers are needed:
~ April 8 (Sunday aft er 9:00 am service), manpower needed to setup tents 

rearrange social hall, and move heavy items.
~ April 11, Set up courtyard tents
~ April 10 – April 14 (Tue. - Sat.) to help sort and price the items.
~ on April 14 (Sat.), to facilitate parking and security, to sell and pack the items.
~ to help clean up aft er the event.

Snacks, drinks and lunch will be provided on Friday and Saturday for all volunteers. Any questi ons feel 
free to call the offi  ce 845-3422 or email jikoen.info@gmail.com. Come and join the Jikoen Ohana in this 
popular fundraiser.

TVs; computers, laptops, and accessoris: monitors, keyboards, etc.; 

Date: Saturday, April 14, 2018Place: Jikoen Social Hall
Time: 8:30 a.m. to 12 noon

needs. They continue to support Jikoen!

(continued on page 6)
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Aileen S. Miyagawa
Ann Moribe
Kaycie Moribe
Marcie Moribe
Judy Muramoto
Florence Nagai
Carol Yumiko Nagata
Dennis Nakamasu
June Nakamasu
Dennis Nakasato
Christine Nakasone
Harry & Flora Nakasone
Kevin Nicol & Kingston 

(son)
Dorene Niibu
Kenneth Y. & Myrna Y.K. 

Nishihara
Marleen Nishimiya
Rev. Shindo & Suzue 

Nishiyama
Susan Okazawa
Edward & Haruko Okita
Geno Oshiro
Jean A. Oshiro
Natsue Oshiro
Sadako Oshiro
Letty Rafada
Michele Root
Amy Saito
John Sakai
Karen Sakuda
Edward Sato
Mike Shimabukuro
Stella Shinkoethe
Michael Shiroma
Jean Sugihara
Richard Tada
Ele Taira
Doris Takara
Karen Tamanaha
Nelson & Gail Tamashiro
Shari Tamashiro
Valerie S. Teruya
John M. Toguchi
James T. Toma
Wayne & Sandra Toma
Pieper & Lois Toyama

Rei Tsurumi
Claire Uehara
Grace Ueunten
Janet Wakakuwa
Katsuo & Jean Yamashiro
Shari Yamashiro
Bert Yasui
Eric & Dawn Yosemori
Karen Yoshimoto
Leigh Ann Miyasato
Morris Zukeran
Gerri Maeda
Kenneth & Judi Matsumoto
Aileen S. Miyagawa
Ann Moribe
Kaycie Moribe
Marcie Moribe
Judy Muramoto
Florence Nagai
Carol Yumiko Nagata
Dennis Nakamasu
June Nakamasu
Dennis Nakasato
Christine Nakasone
Harry & Flora Nakasone
Kevin Nicol & Kingston 

(son)
Dorene Niibu
Kenneth Y. & Myrna Y.K. 

Nishihara
Marleen Nishimiya
Rev. Shindo & Suzue 

Nishiyama
Susan Okazawa
Edward & Haruko Okita
Geno Oshiro
Jean A. Oshiro
Natsue Oshiro
Sadako Oshiro
Letty Rafada
Michele Root
Amy Saito
John Sakai
Karen Sakuda
Edward Sato
Mike Shimabukuro
Stella Shinkoethe

(continued from page 5)

All of you deserve our deepest appreciation! It’s harder 
and harder these days to get the number of volunteers 
needed, but each of you made time in your busy schedule 
to step up.  

That means even more as each year gets busier, Jikoen will 
need your continued support!

Please accept my sincere apologies, if I missed or did not 
mention all of our volunteers that continue to support us 
and put in countless hours to keep Jikoen thriving! 

Thank you very much! Doomo Arigato! Ippei nifee 
deebiru! Much Mahalo!

Until next time, Gambarimashoo! Chibariyo! Namo Amida 
Butsu.

JBWA Dana Day Service

Jikoen observed its annual Dana Day Service on February 
11, 2018.  We were privileged to have Alan Goto from the 
Honpa Hongwanji Hawaii Betsuin lead the Sutra reading 
and share his Dharma message. He shared his experiences 
of his walk on the Nembutsu Path, about his very special 
time with his father-in-law as he drove him to Sunday 
service, his Tokudo training in Kyoto and his pride and 
wonderment as he helped care for his grandchildren.

Assisting at the service were Jikoen members Jaryd 
Oshiro, Keith Oshiro, and the Ladies of Jikoen who led 
the congregation in the Vandana and Ti-Sarana.

We welcomed Robert & Gayle Noguchi and Steven 
& Kathy Terusaki from the Buddhist Churches of 
America in San Francisco, who earlier attended the 106th 
Legislative Assembly (Giseikai) at Honpa Hongwanji 

Michael Shiroma
Jean Sugihara
Richard Tada
Ele Taira
Doris Takara
Karen Tamanaha
Nelson & Gail Tamashiro
Shari Tamashiro
Valerie S. Teruya
John M. Toguchi
James T. Toma
Wayne & Sandra Toma

Pieper & Lois Toyama
Rei Tsurumi
Claire Uehara
Grace Ueunten
Janet Wakakuwa
Katsuo & Jean Yamashiro
Shari Yamashiro
Bert Yasui
Eric & Dawn Yosemori
Karen Yoshimoto
Leigh Ann Miyasato
Morris Zukeran

(continued on page 7)
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Mission of Hawaii.

We were fortunate to enjoy the talents of Robert, who did 
the Kansho (ringing of the bell) and Steven who played 
the organ for the service. They also helped us learn the  
Gatha, “A Special Place” by the late Linda Castro of the 
Seattle Buddhist Temple.

Jikoen’s 2017 Project Dana volunteers were recognized 
for their valuable services provided to frail elderly clients 
living near Ala Moana, in Liliha, Kalihi and Kaneohe.

Thank you!

The volunteers honored were Masuo Kino, Esther Kita, 

(continued from page 6)

Arakakai, Harry & Eleanor
Asato Family, Helen
Barbosa Family, Gregory
Doktor, Pete & Yuen, Monique 
Fujioka, Susan S.
Ginoza, Janet Y.
Higa, Alice E.
Higa, Betty U.
Higa, Milton
Higashiona, Ryokichi “Rick”
Hirashiki, Elaine
Horio, Lily
Irei, Susan
Ishiki, Kimiko
Ito, Grant & Yosemori, JoAnn
Iwai, Wendy
Jakahi, Richard T.
Kaneshiro, Haruko
Kaneshiro, Jane C.
Kaneshiro, Karl
Kaneshiro, Linda 
Kaneshiro, Paul M.
Kaneshiro, Setsuko
Kaneshiro, Yoshiko
Kida, Nobuko
Kino, Masuo & Alice
Kiyama, Mildred Kimie

Kudaishi, Edwin & Elaine
Kuniyuki, David T
Matsumoto, Colbert & Gail
Matsumoto, Judith
Minehira, Helene
Minehira, Penny
Miyagawa, Aileen
Miyasato, Shizue
Miyahira, Violet K.
Miyasato-Crawford, David & Mernie
Miyashiro, Calvin
Momohara, Matsuo & Chizuru Judy
Moribe, Morris & Ann
Nagai, Florence
Nagamine, Sayoko Sandra
Nagamine, Zina
Nakachi, Maurice & Liann
Nagata, Michael & Yumiko Carol
Nakama, Paul & Linda
Nakamasu, Roy & June
Nakamoto, Eleanor K.
Nakasone, June
Nakasone, Warren S. & Fumiko
Nakasone, Wayde H & Erika
Nakasone, Yasuo & Hanako
Nakasone, Yoshiko
Niibu, Dorene

2018 Jikoen Sustaining Members

A sustaining member is one who pays the Jikoen membership dues. Our temple’s main sources of income each year 
is: sustaining membership dues, fundraisers, and donations to our General Fund. It pays our operating expenses and 
is vital to the financial health of Jikoen Hongwanji. Dues are also sent to Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii for 
various statewide outreach programs and annual operation. 

On behalf of Jikoen, Hongwanji and Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii, thank you very much for paying your 
dues. If you are not a member, please consider becoming one. This list includes members who have paid in full.

Nishihara, Kenneth & Myrna
Nishimiya, Marleen
Oda, Masako
Okita, Edward & Haruko
Okuma, Haruko
Oshiro, Carl Y. Terry Ann
Oshiro, Doris S.
Oshiro, Emi
Oshiro, Geno N.
Oshiro, Harue
Oshiro, Hideki
Oshiro, Jaryd
Oshiro, Jean A.
Oshiro, Keith K.
Oshiro, Kiichi & Sadako
Oshiro, Lillian Y
Oshiro, Natsue O
Oshiro, Sadako
Oshiro, Sanford & Kiyomi
Oshiro, Yaeko
Root, Michele
Saito, Ichiro & Amy
Sakoda, Maizie
Sakuda, Ross & Karen
Sakuma, Katsuji & Dorothy
Shiira, Bert K. & Sharon M.K.
Shiroma, Michael

Taketa, Jane T.
Tamanaha, Karen
Tamayori, Roy
Tengan, Takeo
Teruya, Yoshino
Toma, James
Toma, Lorraine Y
Toma, Wayne & Sandra
Toyama, Diane
Toyama, Eric
Toyama, Pieper & Lois
Uehara, Claire
Uehara, Doris T
Ueunten, Grace
Urasaki, Alan M. & Cheryl
Uyeunten, Arline
Wakakuwa, Satoru & Janet
Wauke, Walter & Harumi
Yagi, Jane M.
Yamashiro, Katsuo & Jean
Yasui, Bert
Yosemori, Chihoko
Yosemori, Eric & Dawn
Yoza, Ronald & Linda
Zia, Hoyt & Leigh Ann Miyasato
Zukemura, Nancy

If you paid your 2018 dues and your name is not listed or your name is incorrect, or if you would like to become a 
sustaining member, please contact our office at 845-3422 or email jikoen.info@gmail.com. Thank you very much!

Want to become a sustaining member of Jikoen? Fill out the membership form on the opposite page.

Shiz Miyasato, Kenneth & Myrna Nishihara, Sandy 
Toma and Kats Yamashiro.

Volunteer services include weekly shopping by list, 
transportation for grocery shopping and medical 
appointments, “friendly” visits to their homes or care 
facility and sending greeting cards to homebound seniors.  
They certainly helped to enrich the lives of their clients 
with their kindness and compassion.

Much mahalo to all who generously donated to the Dana 
Day Fund.

If you are interested and have time to volunteer as a 
regular or backup Project Dana volunteer, please call 
Sandy Toma at 792-9501.
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MEMBERSHIP FORM 2018 
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Name: Year of Birth:  

Spouse: Year of Birth:  

Address:  

E-mail:  

Home Phone:  Cell Phone:  

Children:  

May we call on you or your family to assist with any temple activities?  YES NO 

Which format would you like to receive your newsletter?  PRINTED  
by mail 

DIGITAL  
by e-mail 

Annual Membership Fee:     ! Individual ($90.00)      ! Family ($180.00) 
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Jikoen Hongwanji Mission 
1731 N. School St., Honolulu, HI 96819 

Phone: (808) 845-3422 | Fax: (808) 845-3423 
E-mail: jikoen.info@gmail.com 



9  Jikoen Newsletter - March, 2018

Shotsuki Monthly Service is a time to remember our 
loved ones and a time to express gratitude in Gassho. 
Th is memorial service will be held on the fi rst Sunday of 
each month at 9:00am, in memory of those whose date 
of death falls in that month. We also recognize the eff orts 
of those who have passed before us and thank them for 
their continuing infl uence in our lives and for giving us 
the opportunity to share the Dharma.

Here are our loved ones who will be remembered on 
Sunday, March 4:

Roy Koyu Afuso ~ March 17, 2009 (age 93)
Shizue Akamine  ~ March 30, 2011 (age 94)
Eric Minoru Arakawa ~ March 4, 2003 (age 46)
Matsumori Arashiro ~ March 14, 2012 (age 95)
Masaru Asato ~ March 19, 2009 (age 78)
Harriet Hanae Barboza ~ March 3, 2006 (age 58)
Mrs. Otoyo Bise ~ March 13, 2003 (age 91)
Raymond Masaaki Chinen ~ March 15, 2001 (age 65)
Helen Hatsumi Fujimoto ~ March 24, 2004 (age 91)
Teruo Fujita ~ March 2, 2012 (age 98)
Eiko (Kishimoto) Higa ~ March 6, 2017 (age 95)
Francis Teruyuki Higa ~ March 25, 1999 (age 63)
Hiroko Higashionna ~ March 22, 2017 (age 82)
James Yoshimi Iha ~ March 19, 2011 (age 78)
Kenichi Iha ~ March 19, 2001 (age 82)
Harry Izumi Inazaki ~ March 9, 2003 (age 81)
Hiroyo Inoue ~ March 15, 2013 (age 54)
Yuki Ishihara ~ March 16, 2001 (age 95)
Eikichi Kaneshiro ~ March 28, 2015 (age 97)
Tomi Kaneshiro ~ March 12, 2001 (age 95)
Tsuruko Kaneshiro ~ March 18, 2007 (age 91)
Anne Umeno Kiyabu ~ March 04, 2013 (age 98)
Kiyoshi Kiyabu ~ March 12, 2005 (age 93)
Ryozen Kuwaye ~ March 24, 2005 (age 94)
Chiyoko Kuwana ~ March 17, 2003 (age 80)
Th omas Koozo Miyashiro ~ March 16, 2005 (age 55)
Sadamu Mukai ~ March 23, 2011 (age 98)
Agnes Tsuruko Murakami ~ March 14, 2011 (age 90)

Pauline Nakachi ~ March 2, 2016 (age 88)
Wayne Toshio Nagamine ~ March 1, 2009 (age 55)
Takejiro Nakamasu ~ March 13, 1999 (age 93)
Betsy M. Nakamoto ~ March 27, 2011 (age 89)
Harry Seisho Nakasone ~ March 19, 2011 (age 99)
Haruko Nako ~ March 20, 2005 (age 75)
Ryotoku Noborikawa ~ March 30, 2005 (age 89)
Harold Eichi Okino ~ March 13, 2003 (age 68)
Masayuki Okuma ~ March 3, 2005 (age 77)
Jane Kihara Ono ~ March 13, 2015 (age 83)
Craig Tsugumi Oshiro ~ March 21, 1999 (age 49)
Fujiko “Fudge” Oshiro ~ March 02, 2013 (age 83)
Isamu Morris Oshiro ~ March 5,2003 (age 73)
Shizue Oshiro ~ March 20, 2005 (age 88)
Stanley T. Oshiro ~ March 2, 2013 (age 90)
Seiji Sesoko ~ March 7, 2004 (age 80)
Alice Yoshiko Shimabukuro ~ March 7, 2017 (age 96)
Fusae Shimabukuro ~ March 25, 2004 (age 70)
Shizue Sue Shimabukuro March 29, 2004 (age 79)
Kimiye Shinsato ~ March 17, 2013 (age 101)  
Kameko Kay Sueyoshi ~ March 21, 2016 (age 90)
Clara Hanako Takeuchi ~ March 19, 2013 (age 96)
Toshiko Takaezu ~ March 9, 2011 (age 88)
Chiyo Takayesu ~ March 18, 2006 (age 95)
Harriet Sachiko Tamashiro ~ March 2, 2015 (age 83)
Shizuko Tengan ~ March 14, 2010 (age 84)
Ethel Tomiko Teruya ~ March 30, 2002 (age 77)      
Harold Sunao Teruya ~ Marh 26, 2013 (age 80)
Harry Seiko Toma ~ March 12, 2000 (age 82)
James Toyota ~ March 3, 2016 (age 74)
Ruth Hanae Uchida ~ Marc 5, 2003 (age 82)
Seitoku Uehara ~ March 1, 2001 (age 87)
Anna Shizuko Uyehara ~ March 28, 2011 (age 94)
Yoshiichi Uyehara ~ March 16, 2014 (age 88)
Toshiko Yamamoto ~ March 28, 2015 (age 68)
Haruko Yamashiro ~ March 3, 2014 (age 93)
George Ginye Yogi ~ March 11, 2000 (age 81)

If you would like to honor your loved one, please call the 
offi  ce at 845-3422 or email jikoen.info@gmail.com.

SHOTSukI JOYOuS MONTHlY MEMOrIal SErVICE

Bon Dance Practices

Please note: dates and times are 
subject to change

Confi rm by email to: 
info@youngokinawans.org or 
visit: www.youngokinawans.org

Jikoen Social Hall
6:30pm - 9:00pm
• Friday, March 23
• Friday, March 30
• Friday, April 6
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Searching for Mary Foster  

Book Signing with author Patricia Masters  

Saturday, March 11, 2018, 12:00 pm  

Pacific Buddhist Academy 
(On the grounds of the Honpa Hongwanji Hawaii Betsuin)   

1754 Lusitania Street, Hon., 96813  
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Searching for 
Mary Foster
Nineteenth-Century Native Hawaiian  

Buddhist, Philanthropist, and Social Activist

Patricia Lee Masters
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DONaTIONS FrOM JaN 1, 2018 THru FEb 21, 2018

  

有難うご
ざいます

Thank you for 
your generous 

support!

Hongwanji Radio Programs — KZOO 1210 AM
Dharma Messages in Japanese and English

• Saturdays at 7:30AM by Ministers
• Saturdays 7:45AM-8:00AM  Moiliili Hongwanji’s “The White Way” 

March broadcasts:
03 Mr. Joshua Hernandez Morse (Pacifi c Buddhist Academy)
10 Rev. Ryoso Toshima 
17 Rev. Shigenori Makino 
24 Rev. Hiromi Kawaji 
31 Blayne Higa

Television Programs — Oleo TV Channel 55
• Shin Buddhism airs 6:00PM every 4th Friday of the month
• 12noon every Tuesday (No program on the 5th Tuesday) 

Search Shin Buddhism at http://www.olelo.org/tv for past shows on-
demand

[donor info 
removed]

[donor info removed] [donor info 
removed]
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RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

Get Your Newsletter via Email!
Ask about getting a PDF version of the monthly news-
letter via email or on the web. Th ere are several benefi ts 
to getting our monthly newsletter via email:

• helps cut Jikoen’s costs in paper, printing, and postage
• reduces paper clutter and trash
• issues appear in full color
• easy to forward to your friends and family
• easy to save and retrieve
• click web links and email addresses for direct access
• you have the option to print pages you need

To start receiving your newsletter via email, please 
email us at jikoennews@gmail.com.

Support Jikoen 
Hongwanji on 

AmazonSmile!
Remember, always start your Amazon 

shopping at

smile.amazon.com
and Amazon will donate 0.5% of the price 
of your eligible AmazonSmile purchases to 

Jikoen Hongwanji Mission.

Bookmark the link 
https://smile.amazon.com/ch/99-0108234 

and support us every time you shop!




